Montauk Manor Condominium

Board of Managers 
Montauk Manor
Saturday, June 25, 2011
9:30am

Present:  Lou Federico, President, Steve Herman, Vice President, Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, Martha Ferraro, Secretary, William Skody, Claire Ratusch, Don Kershan, Janice Nessel, General Manager, Jill Perkins, Controller

Meeting called to order at 9:38am

Board reviewed Minutes of April 3rd, 2011 and Tele-Conference Meeting, June 18th, 2011.

Motion to approve Minutes of April 3rd  and June 18th , 2011 made by Steve Herman, seconded by William Skody.
VOTE:  PASSED Unanimously

President’s Report – Lou Federico
· Legal- Board reviewed invoices from Schneider Mitola, LLP.

Motion to approve invoices from Schneider Mitola, LLP, in the amount of $4,027.49 made by Herman Hochberg, seconded by Claire Ratusch.
VOTE:  PASSED Unanimously

· Units in Arrears- Jill Perkins

Board discussed Units in arrears

· Insurance – Board reviewed insurance renewal proposal submitted by James Salisbury, Edwards & Company.  

· Restaurant - Tre Bella – Richard Coy

  *  Weddings - Richard presented the Board with copies of his new wedding    

          brochure with sample menus.  

  *  Winter Business was slow; but otherwise it has been good.

  *  New waitstaff is good.
  *  Room service requests and to-go orders have been good.
· Chart Check – Jill Perkins

On schedule

Budget – William Skody
Board reviewed the 2011/2012 Condominium budget in detail.

Motion to accept the 2011/2012 Condominium budget made by Don Kershan, seconded by Herman Hochberg.
VOTE:  PASSED Unanimously
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General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel
WiFi/cable upgrade completed.

Construction – Steve Herman

· New Propane generator installation complete

· Landscaping – Spring projects complete

· New Signs have been installed

· Indoor pool – replaced shower stall in men’s locker room

Treasurer’s Report – Herman Hochberg
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 6/25/2011
Condo

Operating Account

$ 
235,877
Major Construction 

   
  58,218

STP Operating


   
  69,239
Total




$
363,334

Rental


Operating


$
720,879


Cert of Deposit


125,000

Total




$          845,879

Loan Payable



$        2,752,597

Rental Report – Martha Ferraro
   Actual
      
 Budget      
 % Diff
Actual

% Chg



2010/11
2010/11               
    
2009/10___________
1st season
1,336,381
1,336,200
  0.0%

1,312,898 
  1.8%


(July/Aug)

2nd season
   527,785
   482,000
  9.5%

   503,707
   4.8%

(Sept/Oct)

3rd season
   436,890
   450,600
 (3.0%)
                431,854
   1.2% 

(Nov-Mar)

                        2,301,056
2,268,800
  1.42%
2,248,459
   2.3%

Meeting adjourned 12:20pm made by Martha Ferraro, seconded by Don Kershan.
VOTE:  PASSED Unanimously
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Post-Election Meeting

June 25, 2011

Present:  Lou Federico, President, Steve Herman, Vice President, Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, Martha Ferraro, Secretary, William Skody, Claire Ratusch, Don Kershan, Janice Nessel, General Manager, Jill Perkins, Controller

Meeting called to order at 3:25pm

Board agreed that the current officers will retain their positions.

Board discussed suggesting that the Restaurant have a “Happy Hour” and hire a guitarist for entertainment.

Next Board Meeting: Sunday, August 20th, 2011 at 9:30am at Montauk Manor

Motion to adjourn at 3:55 made by Claire Ratusch, seconded by Martha Ferraro.

VOTE:  PASSED Unanimously
